
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

11:40 p.m., Sunday, June 17, 2018 

Parkersburg City Park, FUUSM Annual Picnic
In attendance: Ralph Olander, Shari Miller, Dave Ballantyne, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, George Banziger, Debra Miller, Jim Grecni, Tim Finkel, Dawn Hewitt, chair.
Dawn Hewitt, chair, convened the meeting shortly after the picnic.
Minutes of the May meeting were approved.
RE/Office Building Energy Efficiency plans/Report from Sub Committee  With representatives from Buildings and Grounds and Green Sanctuary, a sub committee of Joe Baker, Jim Grecni, Dave Ballantyne, and George Banziger will collaborate on plans for energy efficiency upgrades to the RE/Office building. The committee acknowledged the valuable contributions Kim McMichael made before he withdrew from the committee. His fresh look at the building's energy use and GS proposals will influence the plans as they are developed. Detailed consumption information provided by Dave has helped evaluate what will be most effective as they proceed. Dave reported that windows have been squared up and sealed. He said the committee is considering shades to create an additional insulation layer. Per Kim's suggestions, "proper management" of heating and cooling can accomplish much energy efficiency. They will look at closing doors and getting 7-day thermostats - perhaps in each room - instead of the current 5/2 day thermostats which have resulted in excessive use on Saturdays when no one is using the facility. Jim said the committee is still studying methods for installing insulation to determine what will work best for the situation. Dawn expressed thanks to the sub committee for their efforts. Dave said FUUSM has already achieved a 50% reduction in energy costs by way of the solar panels.
Column in Marietta Times. George's Viewpoint article has been published; copies emailed to GS.
Candidate Forum  To date, Dawn has received RSVPs from Taylor Sappington, Shawna Roberts, and Jim Raney. She is considering making follow-up calls to other candidates invited to the September 13 event. 
Next Just Dinner is scheduled for August 17. Planning will take place at the July meeting.
Bulletin Boards A new storage committee has encouraged other committees to tend their bulletin boards. Dawn will ask Cindy Taylor to consider creating the GS display.
Green Tips for July Chris Jacobs has volunteered.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:04 p.m. Next meeting: July 15, 2018 
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

